Congleton Cycling Campaign - Minutes of Meeting 7 February 2012

Meeting held at Beartown Tap, Congleton

Attending: Ian Wilson (IW), Val Scaresbook (VS), Alec Scaresbrook (AS), Mathew Axford (MA), Margaret Horner (MH), Steve Moore (SM), Olga Whitmore (OM).

Apologies: Peter Hall (PH)

Chairman's Report

MA was acting as temporary chair as post is unfilled.

Wondering what progress with the bike maintenance workshops at Bromley Farm community centre.  MA will contact Glen Williams to ascertain where we are at.

MA is involved in Local Area Partnership (LAP) of which Congleton Sustainability 

Group (CSG) is part of.

There is a meeting 29/2/2012 with representatives from other LAPs and money should be available for cycling initiatives. MA and PH will attend.  Any other member of our group is welcome to attend.

We discussed and brainstormed any possible initiative for PH and MA to take to the meeting. We also agreed to contact Stoke cycling groups and Anna Geroni (Cycling officer from Cheshire West to ask what initiatives they found to be successful to encourage cycle use.

Some of the suggestions, 
· Cycle event, 
· Adult cycle training
· Bike festival
· Cycle to work challenges with personal goals
· Assisting companies to start travel plans for employees
Congleton in Bloom received feedback from the judges last year and they suggested central focal points for displays with possible sculptural centre points such as old bicycles etc.

IW will speak to Margaret Williamson to see if we can help in any way. OW stressed that to increase popularity of town requires good sculpture and good gardens.

Things for the diary:

· Congleton food and Drink Festival - Sunday 17 June 2012

· Bike Week - 16 - 24 June 2012

· Pedalling Picnic - to start from Food Festival 17 June 2012  Ride to Biddulph country park along Biddulph Valley Railway route.

Next Meeting:  Wednesday 7th March 2012  8pm at the Beartown Tap
